
 
BOARD ONLINE AND TELEPHONIC FINAL MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday, May 4, 2023 
 

The Board shall take official action by a simple majority of yes and no votes cast by the Directors present at a 
duly noticed regular or special Board meeting, not to include abstentions. There shall be no proxy voting. 
 
PRESENT:  Aida Abkarians, Faye Barta, Sandi Bell, Carolyn Greenwood, Glenn Jennings, Bonnie Klea, 
Vinura Kotewelle, Saif Mogri, Mark Neudorff (left 8:08 PM), Steve Randall, Bill Rose, Char Rothstein, Miriam 
Schimmel, Myrl Schreibman (arrived 7:35 PM – left 8:35 PM), Joan Trent, Brad Vanderhoof, and Joanne 
Yvanek-Garb 
ABSENT:  Dan Brin, Bob Brostoff, Clarice Chavira, Sriya Datla, Kent Mariconda, Rosi Mariconda,  
Bryan Newman, Alejandro Phillips, Azarine Rushenas, and Anthony Scearce 
 
President Charlene Rothstein called the meeting to order at 7:10 PM. 
 
Secretary Brad Vanderhoof called roll and determined a quorum had not been established. 
 
Vice President Faye Barta led the Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Announcements:  
LAPD Senior Lead Officers (SLOs):  Captain Boatang, who served 25 years as a detective, introduced himself. 
Nine officers are currently assigned to the Topanga Mall. A second permanent SLO will be assigned to West 
Hills within 60 days. Topanga Division will be having an open house on June 24 from 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM. 
SLO Garza said grand theft auto is trending up. The Promenade Mall will have a carnival from May 18-21. 
Officers are planning to hold a pizza with a cop event at the Chuck E Cheese restaurant in the Fallbrook Mall. 
SLO Barbu discussed the recent homicide at the Trader Joe’s in the Fallbrook Mall. It was a drug transaction 
robbery. 
 
Controller Saif Mogri presented the Controller’s Report. He said he is missing some invoices and will correct 
the report for next month. 
 
Chair Comments:  Vice president Barta said she is happy to be back to in-person meetings. Jack Trent-
Dorfman, Field Representative, Office of Assemblyman Jesse Gabriel gave a recap of the Day of Service. 
 
Colin Crews, District Director, Council District 12 said Movies that Matter to showcase student films is   
coming back. The cumulative event is May 18 at CSUN. RSVP is required. Conversations with Councils is June 
20. CD12 now has a dedicated homeless outreach response team run by Volunteers of America. 
 
Atziri Camarena, NEA, Departnent of Neighborhood Empowerment said the last day for submissions to the 
City Clerk are May 20 for Event Approval Forms, June 1 for Check Requests, and the last day the bank card 
can be used is June 20. 
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Glenn Bailey, Budget Advocates said a budget, CF 23-0600 has been released by mayor bass. Saturday, June 17 
is Budget Day and the event will be virtual.  
 
Public Comment:  Glenn Bailey reported a broken link on the WHNC website; the CNP Open House is 
coming up on June 24; SB411 passed committee. 
 
Presentation: Community Emergency Response Training (CERT): Kevin Sprout, Los Angeles Fire 
Department, CERT said the training programs suspended due to Covid have restarted. He described the 
program and its history. Classes will be held in West Hills in the future.  
 
New Business: 
 
23-0046 - Approval of the WHNC’s February 2023 Monthly Expenditure Report (MER):  Item tabled due to 
lack of quorum.  
 
23-0047 – Approval of a Neighborhood Purpose Grant ("NPG") to Capistrano Avenue Elementary School in 
the amount of $750:  Item tabled due to lack of quorum.  
 
23-0048 – Approval of a Neighborhood Purpose Grant ("NPG") to Justice Street Academy Charter School in 
the amount of $750:  Item tabled due to lack of quorum.  
 
23-0049 – Approval of a Neighborhood Purpose Grant ("NPG") to Nevada Avenue Elementary School in the 
amount of $750:  Item tabled due to lack of quorum. 
 
President Char Rothstein adjourned the meeting at 8:42 PM. 
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 LOS ANGELES UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Nevada Avenue Elementary 
22120 Chase Street 
West Hills, California 91304 

(818) 348-2169 Fax (818) 592-0894 

RE: West Hills Neighborhood Council Purpose Grant 

Dear West Hills Neighborhood Council Grant Committee, 

Nevada Ave Elementary School and dual language program,  is a Title 1 school serving over 

400 students in grades Pre-K- 5. Over 65% of students in grades 3-5 are scoring Below 

Standard in English Language Arts and Math California State Standards. Studies show that low 

socioeconomic status is linked to low performance in school due to lack of attendance and 

access to support and services. As a title 1 school, Nevada is committed to providing our 

students with extracurricular activities, enrichment activities both during and after school as well 

as supplying our teachers with up to date technology to enhance their every day learning as a 

way to close the inequity and  achievement gaps. 

As a dual language immersion school, we strive to provide education in a setting that will  help 

our English language learners and Native English speakers the opportunity to learn and become 

bilingual at a young age. 

Nevada Ave elementary and dual language program is working to enhance our community with 

multiple campus beautification projects designed to enhance the look and feel of our school. 

Specifically we are working to create a reading garden to encourage students to find the joy of 

reading and share it with their friends. 

Grant Request Amount: $750 

Thank you for your support and consideration 

Sincerely, 

Sarah Bobertz, Principal 

Alberto Carvalho 
Superintendent 
Dr. David Baca 
Local District Northwest 

Superintendent 
Sarah Bobertz 
 Principal 

Agenda Item 23-0049 - Discussion and possible action on approving a Neighborhood Purpose Grant 
("NPG") to Nevada Avenue Elementary School in the amount of $750



 



 


	May 4 Agenda.pdf
	Controller Report_2022-23_April.pdf
	Sheet1



